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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador José Enrique Castillo Barrantes, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica to the Organization of American States.  It was called to order at 12:22 p.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business

The Council adopted the draft order of business (CP/OD-1748/10) without any changes.
2.
Approval of the following Permanent Council meeting minutes: CP/ACTA 1650/08 and CP/ACTA 1657/08
At the outset of consideration of this item, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, mentioned the concerns raised by some delegations regarding the presentation of minutes for Council approval.  He referred, in particular, to the time frame for their presentation to the Permanent Council and to the budget situation, which had led to a cut in the number of staff assigned to that task.
Following comments by the representatives of Saint Kitts and Nevis, Paraguay, and Grenada on the information provided, the Permanent Council approved the verbatim minutes: CP/ACTA 1650/08, for the regular meeting of May 9, 2008, and CP/ACTA 1657/08, for the regular meeting of July 15, 2008.
3. Other business
· The Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Denis Moncada, commented on the terrorist attack perpetrated on March 29, 2010, in the Moscow subway in the Russian Federation, as a result of which 39 people had died. Ambassador Moncada read out the message sent by the Nicaraguan President to the President of the Russian Federation in connection with that terrorist act.
· The Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Guillermo Cochez, expressed solidarity with the victims of the terrorist act in Moscow and asked the Permanent Council to observe a moment of silence in memory of the victims. The Council observed a moment of silence. 

· The Permanent Representative of Venezuela, Ambassador Roy Chaderton, also expressed his solidarity with the victims of the Moscow attack. 

· The Permanent Representative of the United States, Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, read out the statement issued by the President of the United States on the terrorist attack in Moscow.
· The Permanent Council bade farewell to Ambassador Pedro Oyarce, who was concluding his posting as Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS. The members of the Permanent Council paid a heartfelt tribute to his accomplishments as Chile’s representative and to his personal qualities.  The Council bade him farewell with a round of applause. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:59 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1748/10.
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